

State of New Mexico ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT

Harold Runnels Building 1190 St. Francis Drive, P.O. Box 26110 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87502 (505) 827-2850



JUDITH M. ESPINOSA SECRETARY

RON CURRY
DEPUTY SECRETARY

PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT

May 10, 1994

Ms. Leslie Granger KOB FM Radio 93 93 Broadcast Plaza Albuquerque, NM 87104

Dear Ms. Granger:

Please announce over Radio Station KOB FM, between 7 am and 6 pm, Thursday through Wednesday (May 12 through May 18), the following public service announcement:

The New Mexico Environment Department proposes to approve a plan submitted by Kirtland Air Force Base to provide post-closure care for Kirtland's sewage lagoons and golf course main pond.

Copies of the post-closure plan are available for public review weekdays between 8 am and 5 pm at the NMED Hazardous and Radioactive Materials Bureau, 525 Camino de los Marquez, Suite 4, Santa Fe, NM, and during normal business hours at the Albuquerque Main Public Library, 501 Copper Avenue NW, Albuquerque, NM.

If you have comments on this post-closure care plan or you believe a public hearing should be held, contact Mr. Steve Zappe at (505) 827-4308, or write to the NMED Hazardous and Radioactive Materials Bureau, P.O. Box 26110, Santa Fe, NM 87502, no later than June 24, 1994.

If there are any charges for this service, please make the announcement only once. If there are no charges, make as many announcements beyond the initial one as you deem appropriate. Please submit a certificate of the date(s) and time(s) of the announcement and any bill to:

Ms. Lydia Gonzales Hazardous and Radioactive Materials Bureau New Mexico Environment Department P.O. Box 26110 525 Camino de los Marquez Santa Fe, NM 87502



NMED Public Service Announcement May 10, 1994 Page 2

Thank you for your assistance. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Steve Zappe at (505) 827-4308.

Sincerely,

Barbara Hoditschek, RCRA Permits Program Manager

Hazardous and Radioactive Materials Bureau

cc: File-Red